
Village Traffic and Roads Report 

 

Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) Report 

 

 

The VAS recorded 31863 speeding vehicles in July of which 1939 were speeding excessively. VAS calibration values 

that were determined for July last year were used this year; the values being 6.14 for speeding vehicles and 7.35 for 

excessive speeding, resulting in 5189 speeding of which 263 were excessive. 

There was a decrease in recorded speeding vehicles of some 22% and excessive speeder by 31.8%. This reverses the 

trend of the previous three months. 

Black Cat Traffic Monitoring Device 

There were no Black Cat monitoring sessions during July. 

Speed Watch 

There were two speed watch sessions this month, the results of which are detailed below. 

Date Time Recordings Letters Excessive speed Remarks 

02/07/25 10:00 – 11:00 7 6 0 Police in attendance 

11/07/25 13:30 – 14:30 28 19 0 All Out day 

Totals 4 sessions 35 25 0  

 

The session on 11/07/25 was carried out in response to the Police’s wish for a day of action. On this day across 

Sussex there were 110 monitoring sessions which resulted in 1640 speeding vehicles being recorded. The police also 
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visited 30 CSW groups that day, Peasmarsh was not one of them as we had a visit the week before; however, Beckley 

did receive a visit. 

Edward Tuddenham , one of the original members of the group, received a recognition award for services from the 

police. The ceremony was conducted at the bus stop outside the village hall. The session was marred by a local 

residence who remonstrated with the policeman passionately about the fact that they were using volunteers to 

carry out the task and not themselves. 

At the session on the 11th this same resident challenged the group about doing sessions in a threatening manner. 

This was passed to the police and as a result the group will be issued with a body warn camera. 


